Westmoreland Town Board
Budget Workshop and Special Meeting
September 27, 2016
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 6:06 pm, September 27, 2016 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting are Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, Charles Hebbard, Burton Seymour Jr. and Scott Brown. Also present was Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz and Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy.

The Supervisor and the Bookkeeper reviewed the changes that were made pursuant to the previous budget meeting.  Those changes consisted of:

Justices-will receive a 2% salary increase.

Supervisors Clerk- will receive a 2% hourly rate increase.

Contingent Account (A1990.400)-will be funded with an additional $20,000.00 to 
accommodate for C. Jack Dodson’s’ fee for the water extension study.


Codes-will receive a 2% salary increase. 


Garage Contractual (A5132.400) - will be reduced by $5,000 as the GPS contract will 
not be renewed.
Supervisor Eisnor stated that he spoke with Steve Gassner of MVWA.  Mr. Gassner advised the Supervisor that MVWA could replace all 260 meters in the Westmoreland Water District for $195.00 per meter.  The final quoted amount is $50,700.00.  The billing would be $570.00 per billing cycle.  All Board members were in agreement and made the following budget line change:


Transmission and Distribution, Equipment (SW3-8340.200) – will be increased by 
$51,000.00 for installation of MVWA meters. 
A short discussion commenced on the Westmoreland Lighting District and if the tax rate should be adjusted this year.  It was ultimately decided to leave the tax rate as is.
The Supervisor stated this meeting will be devoted to the Highway Fund budget.  
Supervisor Eisnor indicated that the Highway Superintendent proposed a 2% raise, so the Transportation, General Repairs Personal Services line item was increased by 2% to reflect a raise for highway employees.
The Supervisor has allotted $274,982.00 for Contractual Expense; equivalent to the 2016 budget.
Line Item Permanent Improvements; Capital Outlay will also remain at the 2016 level of $112,000.00.  
The combination of Contractual Expense and Permanent Improvement will give the highway department $386,982.00 for road work in 2017.

Machinery; Equipment is funded at $102,800.00, decreasing considerably because the only purchases the Highway Superintendent is asking for is two (2) new pickup for $70,000.00 and a mid mount mower for $32,800.00.

 Insurance and the Contractual line will remain the same at $30,000.00 and $103,117.00 respectively.  The Fuel expense will also remain level at $250,000.00.

Councilperson Seymour suggested the Highway Superintendent consider purchasing a one (1) ton dump truck (550) in place of one (1) of the pickups. He feels this would be more versatile and include a v-plow on both vehicles.  A lengthy discussion followed.

Councilperson Pritchard asked what outstanding debt we currently have for machinery.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz replied that we only owe $76,000.00 for the mower and tractor.  This loan payment is around $38,000.00 and will be satisfied in 2018.

Councilperson Pritchard asked what roads are planned to be worked on in 2017.
The Highway Superintendent passed out a map and a list of potential road work for 2017.  The Superintendent explained what he proposed to do on each road.  Superintendent Eddy added that he has also allotted $5,000 to strip about ten (10) miles of Town Roads.
The Tree and Brush fund Contractual and CDL Drug Testing will remain the same. 
Snow Removal, Personal Services will increase by 2% to accommodate for raises.  The Contractual line will increase 3.26% due to the increase in salt prices. 
Supervisor Eisnor asked Superintendent Eddy what he wants to do about purchasing trucks.  Superintendent Eddy stated that he feels Councilperson Seymour made valid points regarding a one (1) ton pickup, and if the Board is in agreement, he would like a one (1) ton dump, 1 pickup and the mower. 
The Board was in agreement and increased Machinery, Equipment to $130,000 for the purchase of one (1) pickup truck with v-plow, one (1) one ton pickup with dump body and v-plow and one (1) mid mount mower.

Highway Superintendent Eddy proposed hiring one (1) full time person to act as both a highway employee and a mechanic instead of hiring one (1) seasonal part-time employee.  He feels that just having another mechanic will relieve some of the pressure on his current mechanic who is quickly “burning out”.    This person would also plow snow and work on the roads and would become the sole mechanic in two years when the current mechanic retires.
Councilperson Pritchard asked if the proposed shared services grant with the School for a new auto chop with vehicle lift would actually save the Highway Department any money.  Discussion continued concerning the shared services grant.

Councilperson Hebbard asked what impact a full time Highway Employee would have on the overall Highway budget.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz stated that her quick estimate would be another $40,000.00 over the cost of a part-time employee if you include medical insurance, retirement, workers comp, salary etc.  A short discussion continued.
Councilperson Seymour asked the Highway Superintendent to justify hiring this individual.

Councilperson Pritchard asked the Highway Superintendent if he was using and liked the GPS System.  Superintendent Eddy replied no, he was not using it because he does not like it.  Councilperson Pritchard stated the Board was thing of getting rid of it.  The Highway Superintendent agreed to eliminate it.

The subject of raises for the Highway Department was brought up again.  The Highway Superintendent stated he was asking for a 2% raise for everyone but himself.  He thought he would leave it up to the Board to determine if he should get a raise.

Supervisor Eisnor asked if Superintendent Eddy was happy with his Clerk.  The Highway Superintendent replied that he was. 

Councilperson Hebbard asked how they could justify giving a raise to an individual who is not here for several months every year and other employees have to cover for them.  A raise is supposed to be for those who deserve it and someone who is never here does not.
Highway Superintendents Clerk- no raise

Highway Department and Deputy Highway Superintendent - 2%

Highway Superintendent - 2%
Under Employee Benefits, the Workers Compensation and Life Insurance are remaining consistent with 2016 rates. State Retirement, Hospital and Medical Insurance and Medicare lines are increasing slightly due to the fact that some raises are proposed.  
Debt Service, Debt Principle has been increased to $37,802.53 and Debt Interest has been reduced to $1,991.29 to reflect the last of the three (3) year lease obtained through 1st Niagara Bank for the purchase of the Tractor and Boom Mower.  The bookkeeper stated that, so far we don’t have any financing scheduled for 2017.

Revenues, Property Tax Distributed by County will remain at $1,000,000.00. This is the sales tax and the total amount to be distributed to the Highway Department.
Intergovernmental Charges will remain the same as 2016.
Use of Money and Property will remain the same.
Sale of Equipment is down in 2017 from $15,000.00 to $14,000.00. 

Total Appropriations will be $1,613,740.82; a decrease of 6.38%; and the Appropriated Fund Balance is $81,740.82; down 57.15%.
Supervisor Eisnor asked the Board if they wanted to hold the Public Hearing before the Board meeting on October 10, 2016 at 6:00pm.  All Board members agreed.
Councilperson Hebbard spoke of all the damage at the Bartlett Cemetery.  He is putting together a bid package and will obtain three (3) written quotes.  Councilperson Hebbard added that he spoke with one of the neighbors who will allow the debris to be placed in a gully on his property.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that Sam Acee is attempting to get back the rest of the EDU charges that were assessed against his agricultural district property on Rt. 233.  The Board refunded Mr. Acee three (3) years worth of EDU charges last year and the Board asked the Clerk to investigate if a statute of limitations exists.

The Bookkeeper asked the Board if they wanted the Water Plant Operators to get raises this year.  After a short discussion, the Board agreed to give both the Water Plant Operator and the Assistant Water Plant operator a 2% raise.
Highway Superintendent Eddy advised the Board that he would like to repair the road leading up to the Masonic Lodge.  He will get a quote before the next Board meeting.
135 There being no other business to discuss, a motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 8:00 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
